
GRAPEVINE, TX-Grapevine Police are investigating a fatal accident in a construction area along I-635. At
approximately 5:45 a.m. on Sunday, April 4, 2021, a passerby reported seeing an 18-wheeler on its side near the
left shoulder.

Officers responded to the crash and discovered the driver already deceased. There were no other occupants or
victims.

Investigators say the driver of the 18-wheeler was traveling from northbound SH-114 to the ramp for I-635
eastbound when he failed to make the curve, and drove into a construction area. 

The driver has been preliminarily identified as a 49-year-old man from Mississippi. The medical examiner will
release his identity after notifying next of kin. 

The exact cause of the crash remains under investigation. 
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